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The brief discusses several views on the definition of the term “emergence” in relation to 

systems. The brief then discusses several approaches to research which have different purposes 

in order to identify the relationship of the research approach and the issue of emergence. The 

discussion of research methods is developed through a consideration of the kind of knowledge 

needed in order to perform engineering work. Through this discussion it is possible to identify 

the relationship between research methodologies, engineering development and the issue of 

emergence. In particular, it is shown that the problem of emergence contains the core of a 

pathway to the engineering of systems. 
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